
 

January 24, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Schmidt: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 52 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 52 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 52 would amend the state’s Uniform Controlled Substances Act by adding and 

updating drugs contained in Schedules II and V to match federal schedules.  The bill would also 

add the following drugs to the list of drugs and substances in Schedule 1:  AH-7921, Beta-

hydroxythiofentanyl, Furanyl fentanyl, O-desmethyltramadol and other trade names, U-47700, 

Alpha-ethyltryptamine 7249 and other trade names, Etizolam and other trade names, Aminorex 

1585 and other trade names, Thiafentanil, Brivaracetam and other trade names. 

 

 The passage of SB 52 would have no fiscal effect for the Board of Pharmacy.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy 

 Brianna Landon, Corrections 

 Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol  


